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(For circulation among members of the governing council of AIBPARC, 
                        State Secretaries, Special Invitees and Advisors.) 

  

Dear Comrade, 

  

Sub :  Demonstrative programmes  to be arranged in state capitals/important centres of the country – 

vide our earlier circular 85/19 dated 23.10.2019  

  
Further to the circular mentioned above, we like to bring the following points to the notice of all concerned :   

  

         Com. K.V. Acharya, our President and Joint Convenor, CBPRO made an appeal to all the 

constituents of CBPRO to take part in the demonstrations proposed to be organized by AIBPARC and 

also to extend all kinds of fraternal support to the agitation. It is a matter of pleasure and pride that 

most of the constituents have agreed to take part in the programme and some them will extend all 

kinds of fraternal support to the demonstration. All our state units are requested to ensure that the 

banners of both CBPRO and AIBPARC will be hung at the place of demonstration and the leaders of 

other constituents present at the centre are to be contacted and consulted on a regular basis.  

  

         Our state secretaries and leaders present at various centres will ensure that proper publicity may 

be given to various demands of retirees and press conferences may be organized at as many centres as 

possible.   

  

         Wherever date and venue of the programme have been finalized, it should be brought to the 

immediate notice of the central office. The programme being over, a detailed report is also to be sent 

for all India circulation.  

  

         AIBPARC, Delhi state committee has informed us that they are going to organise a massive 

dharna cum demonstration at Jantar Mantar, New Delhi on 21st November, 2019. The members 

of the Governing Council who will be meeting at Delhi on 22nd November, 2019 may attend the 

programme of Delhi state committee one day ahead if convenience permits.  

  
With best wishes, 

  

  

  

(SUPRITA SARKAR) 

GENERAL SECRETART 
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